Dear Colleagues, 
I am writing to clarify some confusion which has arisen from my introduction to the Devon Historic Churches Trust Annual Report for 2011. It appears that I got hold of the wrong end of the stick, and due to the NCT’s rather belated minutes I was not able to verify my facts before the copy date of the Annual Report.  The first two paragraphs concerned the role of the National Churches Trust (NCT) in relation to funds handled by English Heritage (EH), the Heritage Lottery Fund (HLF) and the use of Landfill Tax through the Wren Heritage Fund.
Charlotte Walshe of the NCT has written to clarify the situation and below is a summary of her letter to me.
I would emphasise the NCT is not going to act as a conduit for the provision of grants to churches by those bodies listed above and that individual churches will continue to have to make applications to the bodies concerned in accordance with the grant application rules of each of them.
For instance, the joint Repair Grant Scheme for Places of Worship is funded by the Heritage Lottery Fund (HLF) and administered by English Heritage (EH). It is true that there have been and are due to be some changes - EH no longer makes a financial contribution to the scheme and the HLF will be taking over all the administration of the scheme from 2013. But it is the HLF that will fund and run the scheme themselves. The NCT will not be acting as a channel for grant applications from individual churches.

It is also certainly true that the rules around Landfill Tax have changed, but no money is going through NCT. With the WREN Heritage Fund, the NCT recommends projects to WREN. Whilst all applications need to go through the NCT the money goes directly to individual grant recipients, and not to the NCT. 

Although there seems to be agreement on the usefulness of streamlining the grant-giving process as much as possible, and the NCT is happy to be the conduit for useful conversations, the grant making bodies (EH, HLF, WREN) are still very much involved in providing direct grants to churches, and will not be using NCT as a conduit. 

I do hope that this clarifies the position.

Yours sincerely,

Anne Boles 
